
MADE A PUBLIC NOTICE EBARB WATERWORKS DISTRICT 
MINUTES FOR MEETING HELD ON JULY 22, 2021 @ 12:30 PM 

Ebarb Waterworks District held its regular monthly meeting on July 22, 2021, at 12:00 P.M. at the office on hwy 191. 

Secretary Treasurer Donald Garcie called the meeting to order. Members present were Donald Garcie, Danny Lopez, and 

Robert Conyer. Pete Nugent and PM Woods were absent.  

Robert made a motion to approve the minutes of the 7/8/2021 regular meeting and Danny seconded the motion. All 

were in favor. Motion passes. 

The only guest was Robert Bertrand. He discussed with the board his building plans and requested to be on a residential 

rate until he got his building built and operational next summer. The board agreed.  

Robert made a motion to switch Mr. Bertrand to residential rate until his business opens next spring/summer. Danny 

seconded the motion. All were in favor. Motion passes.  

There was no reason to amend the agenda.  

Danny reported on our well land purchase issue that the judgement on the property was not her daughter or her 

property and that she would investigate the matter further to make sure all issues were cleared up and that the building 

adjacent to it was available to us to rent if we liked.  

Joannie told the board that Mr. Marsh was in the hospital for heart surgery and would be out for a while and that the 

work on Hwy 482 would be completed next week.  

There was no old business to be resolved at this time.  

The was no new business.  

Robert made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Danny seconded the motion. All were in favor. Motion passes.


